
Electoral Roll report for APCM May 2025 

The Church of England Representation Rules require a completely new Electoral 
Roll to be made every six years, and this had to be done this year. It was decided to 
contact everyone on the current roll to remind them to re-apply. Where email 
addresses had been given emails were sent, otherwise a printed letter was hand 
delivered, except to a few addresses further away which were posted. 

Of the 176 on the old roll, 30 have not replied. Some have replied informing me that 
they no longer attend Holy Trinity, or that the person has died. 

We have received 18 new applications not on the old roll, which is more than we 
usually receive in a revision year. One of these is a person under 16 years old, who 
will be added on their 16th birthday. 

The new roll totals 144 

Of which 90 

Reside within the parish boundaries, 

And 54 outside 

[about one-third, which is the usual ratio] 

 

Joan Jones 

Electoral Roll Officer 

20 April 2025 

 


